Dear Faithful Disciples,

On February 23rd, First Presbyterian Church of Woodstock will have
been in existence for 175 years. Praise God. Although we looked at
the congregation’s history during the Mission Study, this is a good
time to reflect again.

As this Church was being established, the Great Famine of Ireland
and the Mexican—American War took place. Mormons migrated
to Utah, hand washing was proposed to stop the spread of diseases,
the Communist Manifesto was published and the Seneca Falls
Convention was held and the California Gold Rush began. The faith
community prayed and worshipped, supported and comforted its
members and community through the Civil War, World Wars | & I,
the Korean War, Vietnam Conflict, and even still, the Wars in
Afghanistan and Irag. The congregation experienced together
women’s suffrage, civil rights, recessions and a depression, and now,
two pandemics. We have adjusted to monumental changes:
electricity, telephones, televisions and internet; cars and trains and
planes; weapons of destruction and breakthroughs in medicine. You
have rejoiced together over generations of marriages and births.
You have held each other through iliness and death.

It is worthwhile to consider how all this history has made us what we
are today. What has bound members and friends together over the
years. What is Christ calling us to do now? What does the world
need us to be?

Through it all, you have been faithful disciples of Christ; brothers and
sisters in Christ—in whose name we gather; in whose name we
minister; in whose name all the saints live.

Take time to give thanks for Christ, for his Church, for each other. By
God'’s grace, may you hold each other for many generations to come.

With thanksgiving, Pastor Cindy

O Christ, the great foundation on which your people stand
To preach your true salvation in every age and land:
Pour out your Holy spirit to make us strong and pure,
To keep the faith unbroken as long as worlds endure.
O Christ, the Great Foundation

Inside this issue

Message from our Pastor Page 1

Together to Laugh and Learn  Page 2-3

Caring Together Page 4-5
Leading Together Page 6-7
Giving Together Page 8-9
Together in Worship Page 10
February Calendar Page 11

Sunday Worship Services

Due to COVID-19 risk, no in-person
Worship will be held until further notice.

All services are posted and remain
available on YouTube and Facebook

Sunday—9:30 a.m.
Ash Wednesday—6:00 a.m.
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Fellowship

Next All Church Fellowship
Sunday, February 7
10:15am-11:00 am

New this month, there will be an option
for kids and kids at heart to play charades
in a separate Zoom “room”

Newsletter Editor, Mark Bundick




TOGETHERTO LAUGH AND LEARN

BIBLE STUDY

Men’s Bible Study

Join us via Zoom for Bible study on Saturday mornings at 7:00 a.m. Current study is the
book of Ecclesiastes as we've begun another wisdom book from the Old Testament. The
study curriculum is from our series A Seven-Session Bible Study for Men. Contact Dave
Davis at ddavis@ameritech.net to get connected through Zoom and to obtain a copy of
the material.

"What is a gnarly book like Ecclesiastes doing in our nice Bible? It is best to ask that

question right at the beginning, because it is bound to come up again and again as this study proceeds. If you take a
quick look at the introductory sections of each of the seven sessions, you will find that Ecclesiastes plays to very mixed
reviews among biblical scholars. The men in our group will not be the first to wonder how this book got into the Bible..."

All are welcome to join with us during this time of learning, understanding, and fellowship, as in faith that God is in
charge and by the grace of God, we will experience His love in right relationship with Him through His son Jesus.

MEN’S GROUP BIBLE STUDY—Saturdays @ 7:00 a.m.

The group is meeting virtually using Zoom Study materials are available at: https://www.bible.com/116/pro.12.25.nlt

Contact Dave Davis for more information at ddavis@ameritech.net

‘everyone's o aliebn

“when ur a aliebn

too

- abook *

Intergenerational Book Study Coming in February
All ages are welcome to join the Education and Spiritual Growth Committee in reading

Everyone's a Aliebn When Ur a Aliebn Too by Jomny Sun. This is an illustrated short story about
a lonely alien sent to observe Earth, where he meets all sorts of creatures with all sorts of
perspectives on life, love, and happiness, while learning to feel a little better about himself.
Read the story on your own time, alone or as a family and then everyone, adults and kids, can
join us on Zoom on Sunday, February 28 at 10:30 am after Church for a group discussion.

If you are interested in joining this book study, Everyone's a Aliebn When Ur a Aliebn Too can
be found on Amazon (https://tinyurl.com/y56fosf7) or ordered from Read Between the Lines
at (815) 206-5967.

Also contact the office if you need assistance getting a copy of the book and to receive the link
for the Zoom discussion session.

Lenten Book Discussion—Lent in Plain Sight by Jill Duffield
Woednesday evenings @ 7 PM Feb. 17 through March 24

God is often at work through the ordinary: ordinary people, ordinary objects, ordinary grace.
Through the ordinary, God communicates epiphanies, salvation, revelation, and reconciliation. It is
through the mundane that we hear God’s quiet voice.

In this devotion for the season of Lent, Jill . Duffield draws readers’ attention to ten ordinary
objects that Jesus would have encountered on his way to Jerusalem: dust, bread, the cross, coins,
shoes, oil, coats, towels, thorns, and stones. In each object, readers will find meaning in the biblical
account of Jesus’ final days. Each week, readers encounter a new object to consider through
Scripture, prayer, and reflection.

Contact Pastor Cindy if you need assistance ordering the book. The discussion will be via Zoom at

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8291253 1922 or call 1-312-626-6799 and enter 82912531922#

WEDNESDAY LECTIONARY BIBLE STUDY
Wednesdays @ 7:30 a.m.
The group is meeting virtually using Zoom.
Contact Velma Downes for more information at vmdownes@gmail.com




TOGETHERTO LAUGH AND LEARN

Men’s Group/Bible Study
Dave Davis, 815-236-2815

ddavis@ameritech.net

Wednesday Early Bible Study
Velma Downes, 815-245-4043

vmdownes@gmail.com

Adult Spiritual Growth Groups
Chris Nejdl, 815-337-1070

canejdl@hotmail.com

Hospitality Team
Cheryl Wormley, 815-519-7402

indepublisher@comcast.net

Music Ministry
Christy Johanson/Bob Diss
815-382-5234

mom@babyjohanson.com

No-Name Knitters
Kay Darby, 815-338-5002
kedarby@icloud.com

T.L.C. (Tender Loving Care)
Shari Olesen, 815-338-0237
Meals-On-Wheels
Marla Norgard, 815-482-4855

marlanorgard01@gmail.com

WACM Local Mission Team
Pat Morozink, 815-338-7769

pmorozink@yahoo.com

Food Pantry

Joyce Maynard, 815-338-7265
Fishing Mission

Bob Clark, 847-274-8247

robtmclark@aol.com

N.O.W. Team

(Nurture on Wednesdays)
Lee Nejdl — 815-546-1731
Katie Spaldon — 815-276-3410
Mark Bundick—815-337-9068

Cheryl Wormley—815-519-7402
indepublisher@comcast.net

Confirmation Experience: Earth Care Congregation

The Confirmation Youth have met with Chris and Lee Nejdl, Ray, Angela and Matt
Thuma to answer application questions. Congratulations! We had enough points to
submit the Earth Care Application.

e Subtotal for Worship 45 i

e Subtotal for Education 26 \
e Subtotal for Facilities 143 "2

e Subtotal for Outreach 31

e Total Points: 245

Here are the Earth Care goals based on conversation with leaders and meeting with
youth.

WORSHIP:

I) Plant at least one tree in memory/honor of baptism, birth, confirmation, or
death.

2) Devote a Worship service to Earth Care.

3) Purchase Eco-palms for Palm Sunday (if in-person worship).

4) Hold worship outdoors at least four times.

EDUCATION:

I) Host an Earth Care speaker.
2) Incorporate earth care theme in Intergenerational VBS.
3) At least one outdoor spiritual activity.

FACILITIES:

I) Convert at least | pair of lights in Great Hall with LED bulbs.
2) Establish a battery recycling drop-off program at the church.
3) Use of some locally sourced food for at least two meals.

4) Explore garden options.

OUTREACH:

I) Host at least one church-wide nature walk.
2) Encourage earth care habits monthly in newsletter/announcements/minute for
mission at least nine times.

Session reviewed and approved these goals at the January |7 meeting. The application
process and the approved goals were presented by the confirmands at the January 24
annual meeting. This is just the first of, hopefully, many years of helping the congregation
be better stewards of the earth.

Look for further updates on Earth Care goals and activities in the newsletter and the FPC
Facebook page.

Confirmation Youth
Contact Pastor Cindy if you know

Jacob Dunker Alex Rewaiko

of other youth, grades 6-8, who would

Collin Greenlee  Addie Sobczak like to join in the adventure!

Evan Kaye Ben Walters

Lydia Johanson




CARING TOGETHER

Compassion, Peace, and Justice Committee by Sue Ayers-Krause

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING SPECIAL OFFERING

During 2021, our church will collect four special offerings as part of our Compassion, Peace and Justice initiatives. We
have set a goal of $1360 to be collected for each of these offerings. The first of these, One Great Hour of Sharing,
will be collected between Ash Wednesday and Palm Sunday (February 17 and March 28.) Donations may be made by
check or through bank direct payments or the church website payment option. Please mark your payment as being
for One Great Hour of Sharing. Thank You!

in a world of disaster, hunger, and oppression
Millions of people lack access to sustainable food sources, clean water, sanitation,
education, and opportunity.

The three programs supported by One Great Hour of Sharing - Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, the Presbyterian
Hunger Program, and Self-Development of People - all work in different ways to serve individuals and communities in
need. From initial disaster response to ongoing community development, their work fits together to provide people
with safety, sustenance, and hope.

your impact
Restoring Hope, Feeding the Hungry, Empowering the Oppressed

Typically received during the season of Lent, each gift to One Great Hour of Sharing supports efforts to relieve
hunger through the Presbyterian Hunger Program, promote development through the Presbyterian Committee on
the Self-Development of People, and assist in areas of disaster through Presbyterian Disaster Assistance.

e $4.1 million granted by PDA in the United States and 57 countries in the first half of 2020
e 94 grants impacting 20 countries given by PHP in 2019

e 50 years of ministry for SDOP

e over 7,000 people trained nationally and internationally by OGHS ministries

e 5,676 PDA work team volunteers served in 2019

e 234 certified PC(USA) Earth Care congregations helped care for creation

e 51,000 trees planted around the world

e over 5000 projects in economically poor communities in the United States and around the world have had an
opportunity to develop solutions to their own challenges since SDOP’s inception

e $190,000 recovered in stolen wages for hospitality workers in the U.S.

e 1,097 Presbyterian congregations purchased eco-palms for sustainable forestry and livelihoods

Red Wagon Items Requested for February
Spam, Corned Beef, Beef Stew, Small Hams, Canned Hash, Canned Chicken Breast, Salmon and Tuna
You can leave your donations outside the church in the box provided by the front door.
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Hunter Johanson, 02/04
Jessie Justice, 02/09
Mary Carr, 02/11
June Haasler, 02/11
Kyle Sobczak, 02/12
Kathi Carr, 02/18
Mary Hill, 02/22
Lori Stock, 02/23
Diane Messman, 02/25
Nancy Bingham, 02/26
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FEBRUARY
ANNIVERSARIES

Paul & Vicki Thuma, 02/01
Bob & Gail Diss, 02/14

Hank & Sheri Olesen,
02/21

If you do not want your
birthday listed, please
contact the church office.

Your Deacons are praying for you and would always love to hear from you.

Angie Boe 815-338-7782

Sue Epperson 224-293-2295
Joyce Maynard 815-338-7265
Pam Moorhouse 815-814-5585
John Moorhouse 815-236-7408
Barb Parrish 815-338-8112
Matt Petrik 815-209-2835

John Rigby 815-236-1780

Deacon Ministry

First Holiday Craft Fair a Success!

In spite of needing to hold our first Holiday Craft Fair on Facebook in 2020, it still
successfully brought in $523.50 in profits to donate to WACM for the Direct
Assistance Program. Thank you to all who donated crafts, purchased crafts or
volunteered their time to make this activity a success. We hope to be able to hold our
second annual craft fair in the church building next fall but we now know how to
present an improved version on Facebook if desired. Please start planning and
making ahead your special handmade crafts for the next fair. All efforts are welcome.

WACM Notes: WACM received a generous donation from Redeemer Lutheran
Church in December. As a result of this donation, the Direct Assistance Program is
now able to again provide rent assistance to members of the community in need.
Requests for assistance with utility shut-offs, clothing, gasoline, or bus passes is also
available. The DAP phone number is (815) 529-4370.

Spread the News and Support the Food Pantry!

The Woodstock Food Pantry welcomes any individual or families living within the
boundaries of Woodstock Community School District 200 to receive needed food
supplies on a temporary or regular basis. The Food Pantry is dedicated to serving all
our neighbors in need. Anyone interested can register at the Woodstock Food
Pantry during its operating hours of 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM every Monday, Wednesday
and Friday. The Food Pantry is located in the rear of the Dorr Township Building,
1033 Lake Ave, Woodstock. We appreciate your help in sharing this information with
those in need. Any questions can be directed to Board members representing First
Presbyterian Church; Joyce Maynard, Nancy Bingham or Pam Moorhouse.

Our Thoughts and Prayers are with...

Caryl (Gail Diss’ mother), Pat Davenport, Al Kennedy, Scott Snider, Lance Sobczak, Marty
Sobczak, Tom Thennes, Nick Botian, Tom Schwarz, Sally Wilyat,
Jayne Reicher, Addie Jo Wedoff, Jim Higgins, Tim Arnold, Ruth
Hunt and Velma Downes.

b |

r

has already chosen to walk with this congregation into the future.

Hold the Pastor Nominating Committee in your prayers—Dave
Davis, Erin Kaye, Christy Johanson, Rob McMahon, Justin
Thuma, Cheryl Wormley. Pray for your next pastor whom God
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e January Session Highlights
e :SESSION-

“NOTES"

New elders Lora Totton-Schwarz and Jackie Lawler

were formally welcomed.

Session received and accepted a proposal from the Confirmands asking FPC to
pledge to become an Earth Care Congregation. A motion to approve the Earth
Care goals was made and approved.

A motion to elect Mark Bundick as Clerk of Session was made and approved.

Session approved Compassion, Peace and Justice (CPJ) activities and special
offerings:

e Highway Clean Up: Saturday 4/17/2021, 7/17/2021, and. 9/18/2021;
¢ Rummage Sale: Set up 8/23/2021 - 8/25/2021. Sale dates 8/26-8/28/2021.
e Special Offerings:

e One Great Hour of Sharing (Lent) 2/17-4/4

e Pentecost 4/5-5/23

e Peace and Global Witness 9/5-10/3

e Christmas Joy 11/28-12/19

Session also began considering whether FPC should sign up to become a
Matthew 25 congregation. Session will hold a called meeting on February 14
solely to discuss what specifics are required to become a Matthew 25
congregation

A recommendation from Finance and the Building and Grounds Teams was
approved for a “Knox box” emergency key access installation for our building
and garage.

A motion was made and approved to create a task force consisting of Christy
Johanson (chair), Bob Clark, Dave Davis, Bob Diss, Matt Thuma and Ray
Thumna to assess audio visual needs and return recommendations and a
project budget to Session.

Next Meetings: (all via ZOOM)

2/14/2021 11:00 am Called Session meeting:
Matthew 25 Congregation Discussion
2/21/2021 11:00 am Regular Session meeting

Session / Committee Chairs

Compassion, Peace & Justice
Sue Krause
815-451-538 or
shkrausel@yahoo.com
(Awareness, Service)

Congregational Life
Mark Bundick
815-337-9068 or
mbundick@comcast.net
(Hospitality, Fellowship & NOW)

Education & Spiritual Growth
Ray Thuma
815-338-9780 or
rpthuma@sbcglobal.net
(Adult, Youth, Child,
Intergenerational)

Ministry Support
Bob Clark and Dawn Cook

847-274-8247 or robtmclark@aol.com
815-276-3983 or dcook@wcusd200.org

(Finance, Staff Support, Building
and Grounds & Stewardship)

Worship Arts
Chris Nejdl
815-337-1070 or
cnejdi@hotmail.com
(Worship Arts, Worship
Leadership, Audio-Visual)

Clerk of Session
Mark Bundick
815-337-9068 or
mbundick@comcast.net




LEADING TOGETHER

y F Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) Update
Pastor

N . . PNC begins interviews
Omlnatlng Your PNC has met at least weekly since September. Yes, we met over

PN C Committee Christmas and the New Year. We have become an efficient, effective,

supportive, and close-knit team.

We are continuing to read pastors’ resumes (more than 75 as of mid

January. Most were forwarded by the PCUSA through its Church Leadership Connection pastor-and-church-

matching program. Several were sent directly to us by pastors who somehow knew we were searching.

We have begun conducting virtual interviews using Zoom.

Please continue praying for us and for the pastor God is calling to FPC that we may feel God’s presence guiding

us every step of the way!
Your PNC,
Co-chairs Dave Davis and Cheryl Wormley
Christy Johanson, Erin Kaye, Rob McMahon, Justin Thuma

P.S. All of our communications include this concise statement:

We are a Presbyterian congregation with a rich history in search of a new pastor.

We seek a pastor who feels called to intergenerational ministry and

is gifted with deep knowledge of scripture and in sharing the word
through inspirational messages and teaching —
one who values education, music, fellowship, and mission.

Together with our new pastor we will continue to witness and minister as God calls.

Say good-bye to Pastor Paul

Interim Pastor search process

Interim Pastor joins congregation

Mission Vision Study Team selected

Information gathered and studied

Feedback to congregation and Session

Report completed/present to Session for approval

Report approved by Presbytery Committee on Ministry

Congregation elects Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC)

PNC creates Church Information Form and Presbytery puts on-line

A AN AN N RN AN AN S AN AN

PNC review & interviews candidates

o

Candidate selected; terms of call agreed upon

Candidate and Terms of call approved by Presbytery

Candidate Sermon/Congregational vote on call

Candidate installed as Minister of Word and Sacrament




GIVING TOGETHER

OUR GENEROSITY: REPORT FROM THE FINANCE TEAM

We are blessed with a strong Finance Team. | want to thank all who served in 2020: Cary Cook - Treasurer,
Dave Davis — Financial Secretary, Mark Bundick, and Scott Greenlee, and Pastor Cindy — Ex Officio, and Bob
Clark — Team Lead. God bless the Team for watching over your church’s finances this past year.

2020 was certainly an unusual year as we navigated through the COVID-9 pandemic... and continue. Your
Finance Team wants to let all of our congregation know how much we appreciate your honoring your pledges
and the regular giving of those who might not have pledged by continuing your generosity through the
pandemic. Our 2020 Giving Income was favorable to the Operating Budget — may God Bless the congregation’s

generosity!

We entered 2020 with a budget that needed significant additional income by transferring money from the
McCullough Distribution Fund (MDF). Because of lower-than-expected expenses due to COVID-19, a reduction
in staff, and the Giving income being on target, it was necessary to only use $10,000, of the budgeted $65,000
from the MDF, which was used to contribute to the Blackhawk Presbytery Mission Grant program.

Operating Net Income Results

YTD Through December 2020

Variance vs

Income Actual 2020 Budget
Budget
Pledged & Regular Giving $187,383 $178,324 $9,059
All Other Income $29.596 $91.956 ($62,360)
Total Income $216,979 $270,280 ($53,301)
Expenses

Staff $145,627 $175,000 ($29.373)
All Other Expenses $66.175 $98.421 ($32.,246)
Total Expense $211,802 $273,421 ($61,619)

Net Ordinary Income $5,177 ($3,141) $8,318

2021 Operating Budget (figures displayed on next page)

Session approved the above 2021 Operating Budget. While we forecast negative Net Income, we are hopeful
that increased giving will allow us to complete the year with a lower negative Net Income.

Income is forecasted to be about the same as 2020 Actual Income. We are especially grateful that the
number of pledging units increased by six vs. 2020. We are hopeful that we will experience an
increase in non-pledge giving similar to 2020. The Income includes transferring $14,5000 from the
McCullough Distribution Fund (as this fund is intended) to supplement Compassion, Peace & Justice
Income that will be used for local mission projects and the Blackhawk Presbytery Mission Grant
program

Staffing Expense is expected to stay flat vs. 2020. The increase in overall Expenses in the 2021
Operating Budget is due mostly to Building & Grounds ($16,000) and Compassion, Peace & Justice
($10,000).

Respectfully Submitted, Bob Clark, Finance Team Lead
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2021 Operating Budget

2021 Operating Budget vs. 2020 Actual

Variance

Income 2020 Actual % Budget vs.
= 2020 Actual
Pledged & Regular Giving $187,383 $187,605 $222
All Other Income $29,596 $32,589 $2,993
Total Income $216,979 $220,194 $3,215

Expenses

Staff $145,627 $142,626 ($3.001)
All Other Expenses $66,175 $103,087 $36912
Total Expense $211,802 $245,713 33911
Net Ordinary Income $5,177 ($25,519) ($30,696)

From the Generosity Team
For those of us over age 70 /2

Assets in your IRA account are subject to a Required
Minimum Distribution (RMD).

Current Federal Tax Law permits sending that distribution
directly to a charity (think First Presbyterian Church-

Woodstock) and thus paying no income taxes on it.

Genero Sit,Y Contact your IRA custodian to arrange this form of giving.

Your income tax advisor will applaud the move.

Happy 175th Anniversary, First Presbyterian Church - Woodstock

First Presbyterian Church Woodstock is the oldest continuously worshipping congregation in Woodstock. Twenty
-one members of what is now Ridgefield-Crystal Lake Presbyterian Church felt called to organize a sister church in
Woodstock, and FPC was officially chartered Feb. 23, 1846. The assembled met in the courthouse until 1848 when
they began worshipping in a wooden frame church they built on Church Street.

What we see today as our church’s strengths — worship, education, fellowship, and music — took root under the
leadership of the Rev. Richard Kimball Todd, the first pastor, who served from 1847 to 1865. His wife, Martha,
“active and resourceful” led on several fronts as well.

Rev. Todd also was an educator. He started Todd School in 1848, serving boys and girls. Later, it became a
prestigious boys school. Mrs. Todd brought her grand piano from New England. She provided the musical
accompaniment for services and led the children’s Sunday afternoon meetings. During their tenure, the Sunday
school, Women’s Missionary Society and the Ladies Aide Society were organized. The two societies continued into
the 1940s, and Sunday school is as important today as if was nearly 175 years ago.




TOGETHER IN WORSHIP

Lenten Worship Bags
Pick-up on Fat Tuesday, February 16th 4:30-6:30

The Deacons, Congregational Life, Compassion Peace and
Justice, Education and Spiritual Growth and Worship Arts
' are partnering again to create Lenten Worship Bags. The
%{( Yy N : bags will be full of items to help make Lent a season of
‘:-'-‘;\,:\_:((((\ spiritual growth. There will be Mardi Gras beads for
=\ anyone who comes by to pick up your bag. If you need to

— i
= have your bag delivered, contact the church office and a
PREPARE THE WAY OF THE LORD Deacon will deliver it to your door.

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday—February |7th

An Ash Wednesday Service will be available beginning at 6:00 a.m. You can go to YouTube or Facebook at a time that
works for you. Ashes will be included in your Lenten Bag for you to place on yourself or on each other.

We pray this will be a contemplative experience for you and one that helps us feel connected even as we remain
physically distant.

COVID-19 Planning

The COVID-19 Task Force is watching as the State safety guidelines change. While we are all anxious to be together
for worship again, the health of our congregation and community are our priorities. We hope that you are enjoying
worship on-line. We are grateful to our dedicated staff for producing worship experiences that glorify God and help

us to praise, pray, grow.
Liturgist Schedule
Thanks to the January liturgists: Cheryl Wormley, Dave Davis, Ben Thuma, Ken Farver, Addie Sobczak
February Liturgists:
Angie Boe—2/7
Bob Clark—2/14
Tiffany Sobczak—2/21
Lydia Johanson—2/28

Miss a Worship Service? Try Catching Up on YouTube!

Did you miss a worship service that you wanted to see, or perhaps you'd like to see it again? You can visit the FPC
YouTube Channel where all our services are archived. Point your web browser to:

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxGIfuDXFmONo2cpjM|koyg/videos
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MINISTERS

All members and friends of the
congregation

STAFF

Rev. Cindy Carlisle
Interim Pastor

Dave Davis
Financial Secretary

Bob Diss
Organist

Christy Johanson
Social Media
Worship Arts Coordinator

February 2021

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
OF WOODSTOCK

CELEBRATING AND SHARING GOD’S LOVE
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